
 

 

A Town Board Meeting was held  

on December 11, 2023 @ 4:00PM 

at the Town Hall  

 

 

Present: Supervisor Melinda McKnight; Deputy Supervisor Peter Humphries; Councilmember 

Gregory Simpson; Councilmember Michael Boms 

 Deputy Supervisor Peter Humphries called the meeting to order by calling for all to 

stand for the Pledge of Allegiance at 4:00PM 

 Supervisor Melinda McKnight stated the purpose of this meeting is to address a letter 

presented to the Town by United Public Service Employment Union (hereafter “UPSEU”) 

stating the better part of the Town Hall employees have formed a bargaining unit. His unit will 

be separate from the Highway unit. If adopted, negotiations will begin immediately. 

 

Resolution # 2023-19    Form Bargaining Unit for Town Employees 

Offered by Supervisor McKnight  Seconded by Deputy Supervisor Humphries 

“WHEREAS, the United Public Service Employees Union ("UPSEU") has requested that the 

Town of Hurley recognize it as the exclusive bargaining representative for all Town of Hurley 

employees in the titles in the attached "Letter of Recognition" in a new bargaining unit 

separate from the existing Highway Department bargaining unit. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town Board recognizes the UPSEU as 

the exclusive bargaining representative in a new bargaining unit for employees in all of the 

titles listed in the attached "Letter of Recognition"; and the Supervisor is empowered to sign 

the attached "Letter of Recognition." 

 

This resolution shall take effect immediately. Dated: December 11, 2023 

                                                                AYE                  NAY 

Melinda McKnight X 

Peter Humphries X 

Gregory Simpson X 

Michael Boms X 

 

Town Councilperson Gregory Simpson motioned to adjourn the meeting; Town Councilperson 

Michael Boms seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 


